G.C. BURKHEAD SITE BASED COUNCIL

MINUTES

January 16, 2007 3:00 P.M.    

The meeting was called to order by the interim chairperson, Donald Lynch, with the following members present:  Bonnie Ford, Angela Isaacs, Lisa Jaggers, and Bill Larrington, Donald Lynch, and Crystal Wilkerson.

ORDER #FY07-859 – APPROVAL OF MINUTES – Crystal Wilkerson motioned to approve the minutes for November 28, 2006 (Regular Meeting, 3:00 p.m.).  Bill Larrington seconded.  Motion carried by consensus.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS – Mrs. Benita Buckles, Mrs. Paula Skees, Mrs. Sherrie Baughn Martin, Mrs. Nicole Marshall, and Mr. Bill Wooldridge were present.

Discussion was held on re-posting the principal’s position for G.C. Burkhead.

ORDER #FY07-860 – G.C. BURKHEAD PRINCIPAL POSITION – Lisa Jaggers motioned for Mr. Lynch to contact Central Office and have the principal’s position re-posted effective February 1, 2007.  Angela Isaacs seconded.  Motion carried by consensus.  

Discussion was held on G.C. Burkhead’s current dress code policy.  Council members requested that the administrators monitor the current dress code policy more closely.  The council will survey parents and staff for feedback on the current policy before making modifications for the 2007-08 school year.  Ms. Jaggers will draft a survey to bring to the February council meeting.

Discussion was held regarding the safety of students being dropped off in the morning.  Suggestion was made to check into writing a Safety Grant and using those funds to hire a police officer to patrol the area each morning and also in the afternoon when parents are picking students up from school.  Mrs. Wilkerson will report back to the council about the Safety Grant at the February council meeting.

Discussion was held on parent/teacher SBDM elections for the 2007-08 school year.  Mr. Lynch asked council members to be thinking about the upcoming elections for teacher representatives.  The PTA will conduct the parent election.

Discussion was held on items to be placed on the 2007-08 SBDM Needs List.  Mr. Lynch told council members he has surveyed certified staff for items to be placed on 

the needs list.  Council members will review the items turned into Mr. Lynch at the February council meeting.

Discussion was held on preparation for the Round Table Discussion at Central Office on February 1, 2007 at 5:30 p.m.

NEW BUSINESS:

Discussion was held on inquiring about getting a flashing caution light installed at the entrance of the back parking lot.  Mr. Lynch told council members he would check into this request.

Discussion was held on concerns about volunteers participating in school activities if they have not completed a background check.

ORDER #FY07-861 – ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business, Bill Larrington motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Crystal Wilkerson seconded.  Motion carried by consensus.  

                                                                          Signed ________________________  

                                                                                     _________________________

